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PREPARED BY: RONALYN NONATO DATE OF MEETING: 06/05/17

SUBJECT:
RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SAN PABLO APPROPRIATING $50,000
FROM FY2016/17 GENERAL FUND DESIGNATED RESERVE FOR CITY FACILITY
MAINTENANCE AND ONE-TIME IMPROVEMENTS TO THE 1411 RUMRILL BLVD. - FUTURE
MAINTENANCE FACILITY (CORPORATION YARD) PRELIMINARY DESIGN (320-3200-43600-CYD
-SHP)

CITY MANAGER RECOMMENDATION
Adopt Resolution

COMPLIANCE STATEMENTS

FY 2015-2017 Council Priority Workplan

Administration/Operations section is an adopted policy item under the FY 2015-17 City Council
Priority Workplan, effective October 1, 2016.

CEQA Compliance Statement

The project is categorically exempt under the California Environmental Quality Act, Section 15301(c)
of the CEQA Regulations, Existing Facilities, on the basis that the project involves minor alterations
with no expansion in use.

BACKGROUND

The City of San Pablo currently owns an approximately 2-acre site at 1411 Rumrill Blvd. in the City of
San Pablo. The site was formerly used as a mobile home park; all mobile home units have been
cleared from the site. The City is planning to construct a maintenance facility (Corporation Yard),
which will serve as the City’s centralized maintenance headquarters and storage space for the City’s
streets, storm drains, buildings, and parks operations.

In addition, this facility will include vehicle, equipment, and material storage and training facilities for
the Community Services and Police Department. If the Community Services and Police Department’s
current site at the El Portal Soccer field on Moraga Road is sold, then this site will be available to
meet their temporary storage and training needs.

The new facility will need utility connections for electricity, gas, water and sanitary sewer. Funding is
needed in the amount of $50,000 to pay for permit application fees from agencies such as Pacific
Gas & Electric (PG&E), East Bay Municipal Utility District (EDMUD) and West County Wastewater
District (WCWD). Attached is PG&E’s draft contract with a cost estimate of a temporary electrical
connection.
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FISCAL IMPACT

Total project cost equals $50,000. Funding in that amount will need to be appropriated from fund
balance in the FY 2016/17 General Fund Designated Reserve / Major Operating Contingencies for
City Facility Maintenance and One-Time Improvements (100-0000-00000) to the FY 2016/17 Capital
Improvement Program for Future Maintenance Facility (Corporation Yard) Preliminary Design (320-
3200-43600-CYD-SHP).

Action From: Fund To: Account Amount

Appropriate |GFDR Major Operating Corp Yard Shops Project (320- |$50,000
Contingencies City Facility [3200-43600-CYD-SHP)
Maintenance and One-
Time Improvements
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